MEETING OF THE ORPINGTON BUSINESS FORUM (OBF)
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DATE: 13th December 2011

VENUE: Harris Hospiscare
1. The meeting came to order at 18.15, Gary Morris, Chairman, welcomed all and advised of members for whom formal apologies had been received.

2. Gary conducted the introductions of those attending. Harris Hospiscare was thanked for hosting the event.

3. Christine Davies of Harris Hospiscare welcomed the OBF, told of the work of the Hospice and offered a tour of the premises to all.

4. The Minutes of the previous meeting had been sent electronically and hard copies were available. Members were asked for any challenges to the Minutes to be sent to Chandra Sharma by the 20th December.

5. Safer Neighbourhood Report: 

PC James Hill and WPC Garratt gave an update on recent crime statistics and advised that dispersal activity on Freerunners in the town was continuing. Cheryl Curr informed that she was hoping to arrange a joint meeting with business owners, property owners and their agents to agree a consolidated approach to deter freerunners. Gary requested if any details of public disorder for Fridays and Saturdays could be given.

Ray Bell advised that he had no other information to add.

6. Members were thanked for taking part in and sponsoring Movember with a fantastic sum of over £1000 being raised.

7. Business Improvement District (BID) Update:

GM gave a brief recap on the history of the BID and advised it had been put out to 3 contractors of which 1 had dropped out late in the day. Gary and Frank Levett attended the presentations at the council offices given by the 2 remaining contractors. However another contractor had come forward who will give a presentation on the 14th (tomorrow). An overview of the contractors who had presented was given.
After this final presentation the panel will score each proposal and submit for decision.  A decision will be made before Christmas and an action plan will be created in January. 

Questions were asked about the brief given to the contractors, for which the answer was that they were given a free rein, they had to do their own research and consult any person or company they wished. Cheryl added that the only criterion was to be of controlling costs. The Council had agreed to allow Cheryl and others to conduct some analysis work in an attempt to save on consultant’s fees.
Gary assured members that the OBF is not being treated as a junior participant in the process.
8. Town Centre Manager Update:
Christmas Lights Cheryl informed that the council is hoping for a 50% contribution from businesses, this would be on a match-funded basis. So far only 8 businesses had donated. Cheryl will ask all businesses for a £10 donation, this should generate £2000 - £2500.  Gary emphasised that the better the light display the better it will attract interest and shopping traffic. The message is “DIG DEEP AND HELP”. Bob mentioned that an in inaccurate news item about the lights had been made in the local paper.

The recent announcement by the Government of Mary Portas’ new role and the recommendations she had made to develop High Streets in the UK. A printed copy of the recommendations was provided to everyone.
The Christmas Tree Festival went very well.

The Summer Fete is being planned with emphasis on dancing features and she will email all details. It is hoped that all business will get involved and The Walnuts will remain open to 7pm for the event.

Jackie Groundsell related that in Beckenham they had taken the proactive and presumptive action of sending an invoice for the donation to each business.
Martin Price, Walnuts Centre Manager, said that 5000 had attended the lights and Firework display which was a substantial increase on last year’s 3500.

Questions were asked about Parking and if the regulations could be relaxed for longer periods to encourage shoppers to the area. Councillor Huntingdon Thresher stated that the council is looking at various options, included could be free parking for times when people don’t want to come thereby boosting low periods.

9. Jackie is the Business Reporter for the News Shopper paper so send any news items to her.
10. OBF Website:
The cost of creating one has been looked at; however Gary took the opportunity to update members on a development with Treasurer Frank Levett. Unfortunately Frank’s role at Thornburrows has been made redundant and Frank will be developing a future as a freelance Furniture consultant. Frank created Thornburrows website and members are asked to look at it. Unless opinion to the contrary is received by the 20th Dec, the board will approve payment of £300 to Frank to create the OBF site.
11. Accounts:

Gary Morris read a statement provided by Frank. Income since the start of the OBF is £2935, expenditure £1483 leaving a current fund of £1452. 

Some members have not paid for 2 years, Frank will advise those it affects.
12. PR Update by Chandra:

The first Christmas Tree Festival was a great success, Ruth gave details of the event and thanked all the sponsors.

Every OBF member has a voucher for a free advert in Orpington Town Talk magazine; everyone was urged to make use of it.
The Methodist Church and the OBF have articles in the NewsShopper for the Peel 2 Save campaign, all are encouraged to join in and buy to help raise funds for local charities.
13. Gary Morris brought to meeting to a close with the announcement of the winner of the “Above and beyond the call of duty” Award, Chandra Sharma. 
The meeting ended shortly after 19.45 and members were taken on a tour of the Hospice by Christine Davies.
Post-script: Cheryl was asked after the meeting had formally closed about any developments on the Museum as it had been discussed at previous meetings. Cheryl contacted Kay Coulton, the councils Cultural Business Development Officer, who reports that the proposal went to the regional HLF board who loved it. It then went to the national HLF board who have £15m for bids deemed to be of national importance, the Museum bid was kicked out as it does not meet that criterion. The regional board has been given powers to distribute grants up to £2m and has asked that a revised bid is re-submitted to them. The revised bid is currently being worked on with the focus of submittal to the regional board in March 2012.

Formal Apologies received from:

Frank Levett
Cllr Pauline Tunnicliffe

Sally Callaghan

Tessa Barnshaw

Vernon Hadida

Phil Westley

Bill Web

Mike Tilton

Jackie Reed

List of Attendees
	NAME
	COMPANY

	Chandra Sharma
	Tangent Office Resources

	Gary Morris
	Printing.com

	Cheryl Curr
	Town Centre Manager

	Christine Davies
	Harris Hospiscare

	Bayo Oyelese
	Subway

	Denes Nemestothy
	Westcombe Park RFC

	PC James Hill
	Police

	WPC Garrett
	Police

	William Huntingdon Thresher
	LBB Councillor

	Bob Luckhurst
	Mencap

	Ruth Barraskill
	Methodist Church

	Danny Moss
	D S Moss Jewellers

	Martin Price
	Walnuts Centre Manager

	John Parker
	Electrotest

	Shaun Gunning
	Capital B

	Gary Snow
	Blue Sky Directory

	Jackie Groundsell
	1230 Womens Co.

	Mick
	Tio Pepe’s

	Meena
	Tio Pepe’s

	James
	Tangent Office Resources

	Kevin Bourne
	Best of

	Nick Barclay
	Talking Box

	
	


